
 
 

 
November 30, 2022        
 
The Honorable Tim Walz      
Governor        

         
Senator David Osmek, Vice Chair  
Legislative Coordinating Commission 

Representative Rob Ecklund, Chair 
Labor, Industry, Veterans and Military 
Affairs Finance and Policy Committee 
 

Senator Eric Pratt, Chair  
Jobs and Economic Growth Finance and 
Policy Committee 
 

Representative Melissa Hortman, Chair     
  Legislative Coordinating Commission   
Committee 

Senator Jason Rarick, Chair   
Labor and Industry Policy Committee 
 

Representative Mohamud Noor, Chair 
Workforce and Business Development  
Finance and Policy Committee 

Ryan Inman    
Revisor of Statutes  

 
Electronic version to: reports@lrl.mn.gov 

       
   
Subject: Annual Report on Obsolete, Unnecessary, or Duplicative Rules, as Required by 
Minnesota Statutes, Section 14.05, Subdivision 5. 
 
Dear Governor Walz, Senators, Representatives, and Revisor Inman:  
 
Minnesota Statutes, section 14.05, subd. 5, directs the Minnesota Department of Labor and 
Industry to report to you by December 1st of each year whether any of its rules are obsolete, 
unnecessary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules. 
 
This year, the Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry is not reporting any rules as 
obsolete, unnecessary or duplicative.  In 2021, the Department also did not report any rules as 
obsolete, unnecessary or duplicative.   
 
 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jessica Stimac, Chief General Counsel 
Office of General Counsel 
Minnesota Department of Labor and Industry 
Phone: (651) 284-5177 
Fax: (651) 284-5725 
E-mail: Jessica.Stimac@state.mn.us 
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